
 

Lummus Intermediate 2020-2021  

Site Based Committee Decision Making Committee   

Wednesday, February 24, 2021 

3:30pm 

Virtual Meeting using Google Meets 

 
Agenda Items: 

1. Purpose of Meeting 
2. Principal update 
3. Review Campus Needs Assessment 
4. Areas for improvement and priority of Needs 
5. Upcoming Professional Development  
6. Counselor report - food & clothing distribution 
7. Comments, Q & A  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Site Based Decision Making 

Meeting Minutes  
February 24, 2021  

 
Attendance was take by Mrs. Barnett  all committee members were present with the exception 
of  Mrs. Newsom.  
Principal Queen : Introduced Mr. George our new CIS employee.   As testing season is 
approaching Mr. Queen told about the different tests such as TELPAS, Quarterly, Interim and 
STAAR.  He also stated that we are in good shape to  go remote at any given time.  He praised 
the teachers and students for all their hard work and cooperation.  
Update from Mr.Queen: 
Student and Staff safety continues to be our top priority at Lummus.  We are well supplied with 
PPEs.  We continue to monitor staff and students needs and make the PPEs readily available. 
Mr. Queen updated the committee on the projects/grants offered to the staff from Ennis 
education foundation.   He also updated on the past and upcoming drills.  He said they have all 
been very successful.  Another update stated was on the Jumpstart Plan that is benefiting so 
many of our students.  
Lummus Campus needs/assessments were  reviewed.   Lummus will be focusing on 
forming/creating committees and surveys in preparation for next year's start of school. After 
school tutoring is in the planning stages and will be implemented  March 3rd.  Online testing is 
an option this year as we are moving toward all students to be tested online. 
Review of ongoing professional development through our Professional Learning Communities 
time built into our master schedule is very beneficial to the teachers.  Also, Mr. Queen discussed 
that we will be planning for more PD regarding mental health for our teachers and students. 
During this traumatic time of Covid, Lummus will be very aware of Mental Health needs for all 
stakeholders.  
Mrs. Edmonds gave a Counselor report.   Mr. George - CIS social worker has 86 students on his 
case load that he is serving.   During the winter cold snap 100 coats were given to students who 
did not have a coat.  Each Friday, NTx Food Bank is given to 35 students, for weekend food. 
During the cold snap Lummus doubled up on giving bags out.   Mrs. Edmonds reported that on 
two days of interim and two days of STAAR the entire campus of 583 students will be testing at 
the same time.  
No questions or comments. Meeting was adjourned at 3:56 pm  


